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Upcoming Events & Activities 
November 29 FINAL Parent Volunteer Orientation of School Year – 6:30 p.m. – Conference Rm. 
November 30 School Site Council Meeting – 4:00 p.m. – Conference Room 
December 1 Minimum Day – 12:30 p.m. Dismissal – Grades K-8 
December 2 Holiday Boutique (Freshwater Multipurpose Room)  8 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
December 2 LEGO Night – 6:30 p.m. – Multipurpose Room 
December 5 Community Club Meeting – 6:30 p.m. 
December 8 FEF Meeting – 6:00 p.m. – Conference Room 
December 13 Board Meeting – 6:00 p.m. – Conference Room 
December 16 Winter Concert – 9:00 a.m. – Gymnasium 
Dec. 19-Jan. 2 Winter Break (NO SCHOOL) 
January  3, 2017 School Resumes after Winter Break 
January 6 LEGO Night – 6:30 p.m. – Multipurpose Room 
January 9 Community Club Meeting – 6:30 p.m. 
January 10 Board Meeting – 6:00 p.m. – Conference Room 

Please check out our new website for up-to-date information on calendar, menu, and special events! 
www.freshwatersd.org  

 
HOLIDAY BOUTIQUE:  The Community Club’s Annual Holiday Boutique will be held this Friday,  
December 2.  Please plan to join us for this seasonal event!  For more information, please contact Rachel 
Grosveld  267-8315 or rjg10240@hotmail.com.  
 
PARENT CONFERENCE THANK YOU:

 

  Thank you to all of the parents who attended Parent Conferences 
prior to Thanksgiving Break.  We are so fortunate at Freshwater School to have such dedicated parents 
attending conferences and all of our school events!  We truly appreciate our Freshwater Families! 

PARENT VOLUNTEER ORIENTATION:  The FINAL Parent Volunteer Orientation for this year will take place on 
Tuesday, November 29, at 6:30 p.m.

 

, in the Conference Room at the school.  If you want to work in your child’s 
classroom, or go on field trips with the students, it is very important that you attend this orientation as there will 
not be another one offered until Fall of 2017.  If you have any questions, please contact Sue Nickols at 442-2969. 

FIRST TRIMESTER HONOR ROLL
Freshwater School:  (Student names in bold made the Principal’s List with all A’s) 

:  The following 4th – 8th Graders made the First Trimester Honor Roll at 

 
Mr. Davies
(4th Grade) Hughes, Makai Dennon, Izaiah Grosveld, Faith Hedin, Natalie Marquez, Estella 

Monaghan, Sam Monday, Giselle Schaening, Fiona Smart, Tori Willis, Wesley Wolven, 
Cole Zeller 

: Eli Alvarez, Kenyon Bauer, Mallorie Beauchamp, Chase Cramer, Brennig Davies- 

 
Mr.  Eagle
(4th/5th Grade) Morris-Slattery, Bellagrace Packer, Lincoln Paff, Spencer Paff, Kate Pardoe, Luella Rich, 

: Devin Alexy, Alex Benway, Darby Bronkall, Cairo Dedini, Eli Joachim, Zayne  

 Paige Thacker, Ava Thompson  
 
Mr. Pierce
(5th Grade)  Jimenez, Shelby Keasey, Ryenne Kile, Tyler Martin, Caterina Morones, Cade Ramsier, 

: Trinity Arnold, Audrey Dart, Lila Ekholdt, Novah Francis, Kaiya Grubb, Maia Hales, Dylan 

Robert Redner, Charli Roberts, Darian Roberts, Natalie Rogers, Quinlyn Rush-Copple, 
Michael Shull, Nora Talty, Ella Tollefson, Porter Walston 
 

Ms. Rush
(6th Grade) Jaycie Dennon, Caroline Dieker, Sam Erdmann, Liam Hodgson, Nathaniel Joachim, 

: Ava Begovic, Olivia Biesecker, Talia Block, Rogan Bode, Caleb Brown, Dylan Christian, 

 Sonja Johnson-Gardaya, Emma Kaber, Louis Marak, Maggie Odell, Iris Smart, 
 Cayden Woods 
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Ms. Jones/  Sam Aldag, Ashley Ballew, Kaleb Ashdon-Brown, Archer Brayton, Lance Camilli, 
Mr. Haller
(7th/8th Grade)  Braydon Horner, Alex Jioras, Chet Keasey, Dylan Kile, Isabelle Knife, Chloe Latt, 

:  Ryan Chapman, Grace Cox, Robby Dieker, Emma Good-Olson, Meiwan Gottschalk, 

   Megan Lorenc, Campbell Nielsen, Yazmin Pelayo, Tulasi Rodriguez, Octavio Romo 
   Martinez, Sean Rowland, Malcolm Seemann, Oliver Segura, Mathias Severn, Owen 
   Smith, Martina Stoker, Tristan Straka, Grace Talty, Judah Thompson, Stella Walston, 
   Aiden Waters 
 
IMPORTANT NOTICE TO PARENTS

 

:    Please contact the office when your child is absent and also remind your child 
when he/she is late to stop by the office and check in.   Many students are being marked absent because they do 
not follow the procedure of stopping in the office when they arrive late to school.  Thank you! 

PACK AN EXTRA SNACK:

 

  Many students are coming to school needing an additional snack, and we do not offer a 
school-wide snack program.  Check in with your child to see if they would like you to send an extra snack with 
them.  As our students grow, so do their appetites.  When choosing foods, please consider healthy 
snacks that are high in protein, fiber, and vitamins to give your child sustained energy throughout the 
day.  THANK YOU! 

BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION:

 

  We are continuing to collect box tops for education.  If you have any you 
would like to donate to the school, please bring them by the school office and place them in the box that 
is in the office window!  Thank you! 

LUNCH AND LUNCH CHARGES:

 

  Please order and pay for lunches in the school office each morning. 
Lunches will be $3.25 this year.  We again ask that children not charge lunches unless absolutely 
necessary due to the fact that numerous charges made last year were not paid.  If your child must 
charge a lunch, please send a written note with your child requesting a charge.  Thank you very much! 

COOKIE DOUGH

 

:  We still have some extra boxes of cookie dough available for sale at $16.00 a box.  If 
you are interested in purchasing cookie dough, please contact the school office for the kinds and 
numbers of boxes available.  Thank you! 

Medications (both prescription and non-prescription) to be administered at school require BOTH the 
physician’s signature and parent/guardian signature authorizing designated school personnel to 
dispense such medication.  Please obtain a PERMISSION TO GIVE MEDICATION form from the School 
Secretary if your child is required to take medication during the regular school day.  All medications, 
excepting those which must be kept on the student’s person for emergency use, must be kept and 
distributed by staff.  Medication must be brought to school in the original container with printed 
instructions on the label. 

AN IMPORTANT NOTE TO PARENTS/GUARDIANS REGARDING Education Code Section 49423: 

 
BREAKFAST:

 

  Freshwater offers a breakfast program each morning from 7:45-8:20 a.m.  The cost is 
$1.00 or less if you qualify for free or reduced meals 

ABSENCES AT FRESHWATER SCHOOL:

 

  When your child is ill or absent, please take time to contact the 
school office in the morning to let us know.  It saves us making many phone calls to verify these 
absences each day.  Thank you! 

PARENT/GUARDIAN TOOLBOX WORKSHOP:

This workshop will take place on Tuesday mornings from 8:30-9:30 a.m. in Room 15 with Dr. Audrey 
Shears.  Dr. Shears is also available during school hours by appointment.  Please call the school office to 
contact Dr. Shears or schedule an appointment. 

  Parent/Guardian Toolbox Workshop is a workshop to 
learn and practice skills to help your student/child be successful at school, home, and the community. 


